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  Message from the Mayor 
 Dominick A. Longobardi, Mayor                       

          
 Dear Friends,  
 

As 2019 comes to a close and 2020 is right around the corner, 

our Village continues to improve and strengthen. This happens 

in many aspects, but most of all, it happens in the love, dedica-

tion and devotion each and every one has for our fellow resi-

dents and our community. Every individual contributes in one 

or more ways to make this a special place. Whether you do 

something as a volunteer in the Village or the schools or in an 

organization, you are contributing to the success of our com-

munity. If you attend an event, help at church, assist your 

neighbor, support a charity, or simply give a smile to someone 

you pass in the street you are building and strengthening this 

special place we all call home.  
 

Floral Park is a special place and it is only special because 

everyone makes it that way. Through valiant and heroic  

efforts, horrific tragedies have been turned into foundations 

and fundraising efforts that no other community can rival. The 

joy of our Veterans celebrations and annual community events 

such as our Tree Lightings, Fairs, Block Parties and Parades 

bring our community closer together. When we look at our 

facilities, assets and services, the beauty and majesty of Floral 

Park shines brightly. But most of all, it is the Spirit of Floral 

Park that makes us what we are. The Spirit each and every 

person gives to our community. The pride of saying this is our 

community. The knowing that the hard work and effort it takes 

each and every family and business to call this home brings 

rewards to all who come here. By continuing this Spirit and 

working together, we can make 2020 the best year ever in our 

community. Together we make it happen!!!!!! 
 

Here are some brief updates on what to expect in the coming 

year:   

  

Centennial Hall 

 

It is with great hope that by the time you read this message the 

Village will have closed the deal to sell Centennial Hall to the 

developers known as the Friedman Group. The developers 

have already been working very closely with our building  

department finalizing plans and reviewing permit requirements  
  

   

so  they may begin construction as soon as practically 

possible.  This will provide new housing opportunities for 

many including our own residents who may be thinking of 

“leaving the nest” spreading out on their own or those who 

have decided the nest is too big for their needs and wish to 

downsize.  
 

Business District Beautification Committee  
 

Recently, the Village formed a new committee dedicated to 

developing options for the beautification of the Village’s 

business districts.  These districts include streets in and 

around Tulip Avenue, Covert Avenue and Jericho Turn-

pike. The committee is comprised of residents, members of 

the Chamber of Commerce and Village staff and officials.  

After the initial meetings it was decided that the focus 

would be the area in and around Tulip Avenue first. Many 

ideas and items are already being pursued to get a definitive 

plan to help create a desirable destination that attracts pa-

trons and businesses to our area. We look forward to shar-

ing those plans with everyone in the near future.    
 

Road Programs 
 

Road maintenance, overlays and reconstruction are daunt-

ing tasks in our Village. Our Public Works crews work 

tirelessly to ensure our roadways and sidewalks are main-

tained and safe for all of us to use.  
 

Next year, the major planned road project includes the 

complete reconstruction of Floral Boulevard,. The engi-

neering and planning for this work has already begun. The 

same is happening for Spooner Street and the Spooner 

Street Parking Lot. Several other sections of road way will 

be done as well.  Those include Marshall Ave. between 

Covert and Orchid.  This was scheduled to be completed 

already, however we held off until after the 3rd Track Pro-

ject portion known as the Covert Avenue Overpass in New 

Hyde Park was complete. Floral Boulevard is slated for 

complete reconstruction for its entire length. We hope to 

begin construction after school closes and finish before it 

begins in order to maintain easy and steady access to the 

Floral Park-Bellerose School. Other roadwork including 

drainage basins and small overlay areas is also planned for 

this coming year. 

 

 

 

INSIDE:  Recreation Winter Programs & Summer Employment Info.  

https://fpvillage.org/village-info/recycling-calendar/


Message from the Mayor (continued)  

 

 

Trees 

 

I am happy to announce that through the yeoman’s ef-

forts of our great tree crews, the backlog of tree trim-

ming and maintenance that existed after Super Storm 

Sandy is now complete. This has also led to a more 

routine and focused plan for trimming and maintaining 

the beautiful curb trees in our Village. As you are 

aware, the Village is very proud of its status as a “Tree 

City”. This new program will make the work required 

to maintain our trees easier. I remind everyone, if you 

wish to have a tree planted in front of your home, 

please contact the Department of Public Works at  

326-6320. 
 

LIRR 3rd Track Expansion 
 

Thankfully, the work on the Third Track Project is pro-

ceeding quickly through the Village.  The work on the 

South Tyson underpass is done except for several 

“punchlist” items and other improvements to the area to 

be performed by Third Track Constructors (3TC) this 

Spring. 
 

Work on the Plainfield Avenue Bridge, to build the 

“wing walls” and support for the 3rd track bridge, has 

begun.  We are working with 3TC to minimize the traf-

fic disruptions at this location, and we are advised that 

this phase of the Project should be completed by the 

end of February. 
 

3TC is progressing towards completion of the three 

elevators at the Floral Park Train Station.  We have 

been advised that the work on the elevators will be 

completed by late Spring. 
 

The work on the retaining and sound walls is also mov-

ing forward.  We expect 3TC to be out of the DPW 

Yard and “Pit” Ballfield by this Spring.  3TC is promis-

ing us a restored and improved “Pit” Ballfield to be 

ready for use this April, in time for Little League sea-

son.  Also, by the end of May, 3TC should be out of the 

DPW Yard on North Street and that area will be im-

proved. 
 

Issues arise on the Third Track Project on almost a  

daily basis.  We are grateful we have developed a good 

working relationship with the 3TC team so issues can 

be addressed promptly and this Project can move  

toward completion (and out of Floral Park) as soon as 

feasible. 
 

 

Belmont 
 

As of now, the Village’s legal action in regard to the 

Belmont Redevelopment Project is currently going 

through the process within the court system. In the 

meantime, we have been in contact with Senator 

Kaplan’s office and with the office of Assemblywoman 

Solages in the hopes of getting all related parties to-

gether to work towards plans to provide protections for 

our Village as this project proceeds. We will continue 

to update everyone as new information becomes availa-

ble.  

Police Department Vehicles & Technical Upgrades 
 

“Floral Park is the 3rd Safest Place to Live in NY” (as pub-

lished and recognized by several publications).  I think that 

says it all. This doesn’t happen by sheer luck. It happens 

because we have a dedicated, professional and very caring 

group of police officers and staff that work to protect each 

and every one of us and continually provide a safe and se-

cure place for us to live and work and raise our families.  It 

also requires the right tools, equipment and training to  

allow our staff do their job to its optimum level. This year 

we will be purchasing two new police vehicles, as well as 

updating various software and hardware applications to 

help provide the support the department’s needs. 
 

Parking Meters 
 

The Village is exploring various options to modernize our 

aging (and many times broken) parking meters. Implemen-

tation of new meters in the kiosk at the Carlton Avenue 

Parking, new meters at other parking lots, muni-meters 

along our business districts, pay-by-phone and many other 

improvements are being explored. We hope to begin imple-

menting some of these changes in early 2020. 
 

Building Department Access Online 
 

Under the new Building Department administration, auto-

mation of the permit process has become a priority. Having 

applications available online and providing a streamlined 

approach to applying for and receiving basic building  

permits will help our residents improve their homes and 

hopefully make construction and renovation projects easier. 

There will be more information available in early 2020.  
 

4-Village Studio Renovations 
 

During this past year, our award-winning television studio 

went through some beautiful renovations and moderniza-

tion. This coming year new lighting and other upgrades 

will be made.  This studio has been a wonderful volunteer 

experience for many of our young students who wish to 

enter the television and media fields. The practical, hands-

on experience and freedom to create media programs give 

them a leg-up on their peers as the pursue careers in these 

and related fields of employment.    
 

Library Young Adult Area Renovations 
 

Renovation work began on the new young adult area in the 

library. The area will be located in the same section of the 

mezzanine and will feature a bigger meeting space and new 

furniture. Our young adult program has grown over the past 

few years and provides a wonderful alternative to our  

children who wish to explore their love of reading and  

creativity. The renovations should be completed within the 

first few months of 2020.  
 

Lastly…. 
 

On behalf of myself and my family, Deputy Mayor Kevin 

Fitzgerald & his family, Trustee Dr. Lynn Pombonyo and 

the Honorable Judge Edward McCarty, Trustee Archie 

Cheng and his family and Trustee Frank Chiara and his 

family, we wish you and your families the most Blessed of 

Holiday Seasons and All the Best for Health, Happiness 

and Prosperity on the New Year! 

                                            Dominick A. Longobardi 



          Thank you to the community for sincerely welcoming me to the Village.    

 

 With the help of the dedicated staff here in the Building Department, I’m happy to share that we have taken 

major strides to improve the efficiency of the permit process.  Coming shortly, we will have all of the permit applica-

tions available electronically in a convenient fillable type format.  The new forms are easier to read and will be post-

ed online so you can download and print them right from your home.   

 

 Along with these forms, other publications such as “When Do I Need a Permit?” and “Finished Basement 

Guidelines and Requirements”, will be available to assist in the process.  The Contractor, Electrician and Plumber 

License forms have already been uploaded to the Village website for your use.   

 

 If you are planning any work it is always best to speak to us first to ensure you have the right forms and 

information.  Please feel free to contact the Building Department 8:30 am – 4:30 pm, Monday to Friday by phone at 

516-326-6319, or use our new email address, FPBuildings@fpvillage.org. 

  BUILDING DEPARTMENT  
       Renee Marcus, AIA, Superintendent        

  LONG-TIME VILLAGE EMPLOYEES HONORED  

On November 19th, Mayor Longobardi and the Board of Trustees presented NYCOM Public Service 

Award Certificates to employees who have reached milestones in their careers with the Village.  

Lt. Thomas McCarthy was honored for  

35 years of service with the  

Police Department.  

Shirley Gartner was honored for  

30 years of service with the  

Police Department.  

mailto:FPBuildings@FPVillage.org


FLORAL PARK RECREATION  SESSION  II  -  WINTER 2020 

                 REGISTRATION:  

      At the Recreation/Pool Building 
 

             DATES AND TIMES: 

Tuesday, January 7 and Wednesday, January 8  

6:30 pm - 8:30 pm 

 

SENIOR REGISTRATION: 

Tuesday, January 7 and Wednesday, January 8  

9:30 am - 1:30 pm 
 

Adult/Youth program fees are $50.00 for ten weeks 

(unless otherwise stated). Senior fees are $30.00.  

2020/2021 VFP Resident Leisure Pass or 2019 Resident 

Pool Pass is required for registration. Applications are 

available at the Recreation/Pool Building,  Shelter House 

or Village web site www.fpvillage.org. 

 For more information call 326-6336.    

Classes are subject to change or cancellation.  

YOUTH PROGRAMS    
 

KIDS ZUMBA          First Class Feb. 8 
Saturday: 11:30pm - 12:25pm                         Ages: 4-7  

Saturday Dance Party!  High energy dances with kid 

friendly routines and music kids love. 
 

TINY TOTS GYMNASTICS           First Class Feb. 8 

Saturday:  12:30pm - 1:20pm          Ages: 3-4 

Saturday:    2:30pm - 3:20pm   Ages: 5-7    
 

Introduction to the art of gymnastics. Including stretching, 

low impact tumbling, and beginner gymnastic techniques. 
 

CREATIVE YOGA FOR KIDS        First Class Feb. 8 

Saturday: 1:30pm - 2:20pm              Ages: 4 - 7 

Creative thinking introduced by mind connection through 

yoga poses, then let the artistic paths flow. 
 

GARDENING FOR KIDS         First Class March 21 
Saturday: 9:00am         Ages: 3-10 

Held at Centennial Gardens (Rain Location: Pool 

Building). Children explore gardening, walks  and crafts 

AEROBICS  (Adult Fee)                    First Class Feb. 3  

Days: Monday, Wednesday, & Friday                Fee $90.00 

           8:30am - 9:30am  or  9:45am - 10:45am  
 

Nights: Monday & Wednesday                          Fee $65.00 

              7:00pm - 8:00 pm   
 

17 week step aerobic/floor program to maintain good 

physical condition and instill the discipline of exercise. 
 

CARDIO KICKBOXING & TONING First Class Feb. 5  

Monday & Wednesday: 8:00 pm—9:00 pm  

Intense exercises, weights, stability ball, and stretching. Sweat 

off those winter calories and be ready for summer 2020. 

 

ADULT YOGA     

Tuesday: 7:45pm - 8:45pm                       First Class Feb. 4 

Thursday:  4:15pm - 5:15pm                    First Class Feb. 6  

Saturday: 8:30am - 9:30am                       First Class Feb. 8        

Learn to slow down and breathe deep while working on 

balance, flexibility, strength and relaxation.  
 

 

 

LATIN FUSION EXERCISE 

Tuesday: 6:30pm—7:30pm                     First Class Feb. 4 

Saturday: 9:45am—10:45am                   First Class Feb. 8 

Let the beats of Latin music get your heart pumping. 

Combines cardio, muscle conditioning, balance and flexibility 

and enhanced energy every time you leave class. 
 

 

KNITTING (Adult or Senior Fee)          First Class Feb. 4 

Tuesday: 1:00pm - 3:00pm          

Expert needle worker teaches beginner and intermediate levels 

of the art of knitting and stitching. 
 

 

SENIOR AGILITY & STRENGTHENING  (Senior Fee) 

Wednesday & Friday (8 week class)         First Class Feb. 5 

Wednesday: 9:00am—10:00am 

Friday: 11:00am—12:00pm 

Includes a variety of indoor walking styles, as well as 

breathing and stretching techniques. Improves balance.  
 

 

SILVER SNEAKERS EXERCISE (Senior Fee) 

Tuesday & Thursday: 9:30am-10:30am      First Class Feb. 4  

12 week exercise program without leaving your seats. A 

benefit for beginning or experienced exercisers. Increases 

flexibility and muscle tone.  
 

 

SILVER SNEAKERS/GENTLE MOVEMENT             

(Senior Fee)                                                First Class Feb. 4  

Tuesday & Thursday: 10:30am - 11:30am 

                             ~ or ~ 

Tuesday & Thursday: 11:30am - 12:30pm 

A 12 week program including low impact and toning exercises 

designed specifically for older adults to improve your range of 

motion, balance and joint mobility. 
 

 

SPRING TENNIS LESSONS                  To Be Announced    

Tuesday & Thursday: 11:00am              Fee:$ 55.00 

           ~ or ~ 

Saturday: 8:00am or 9:00am                                Fee:$ 45.00 

Proper mechanics, use of racket, strategies and all the basics.  
 

  ADULT & SENIOR PROGRAMS 

http://www.fpvillage.org/


RECREATION CENTER  
           Kurt Meyfohrt, Superintendent of Recreation 

With registration for the winter/spring Recreation Center Session II programs nearing, all  

residents are reminded that the NEW 2020/2021 Inc. Village of Floral Park Leisure Pass or the 2019  

resident pool pass is required for enrollment in these classes. As of January 1, 2020 all of the 2018/2019  

leisure passes expire and will need to be renewed. Bring your old pass and a current utility bill to the  

Recreation/Pool Building for renewal during normal business hours, Monday-Friday 9:00am to 7:00pm. 

Forms for the NEW Leisure Pass and Session II Programs may be found in the lobby of the Recreation/

Pool Building and in the Shelterhouse. Programs, description, days and times are listed in this copy of 

this Village Items. For more information, residents may call the Recreation/Pool Building at 326-6336 or 

check the village website at www.fpvillage.org  under Departments/Recreation tabs. 

 

 As the playground has entered into the winter season, several changes go into effect. All fields are 

closed for several months to allow for seeding and seasonal maintenance. Basketball courts, handball 

wall,  multi-purpose court number 4 (tennis/pickle ball), and the roller rink will be open for play on days 

when conditions permit. The Recreation Center’s winter hours are 8:00am to 4:30pm. 

 

 Again this fall, Recreation Center Night Supervisor Richard Clifford III oversaw the sixth year of 

the fall volleyball league for women and men. Twenty teams had a enjoyable time in this fall league. This 

year’s fall champions were Arps Tavern, Poppy’s Place, and Serves You Right, who had an undefeated 

season. 

 

 Centennial Gardens and Bird Sanctuary officially closed for the season on Sunday, December 1st. 

Many thanks to volunteers from the Floral Park Conservation Society and staff members of the Floral 

Park Recreation Center, all who help make this popular facility flourish. The gardens attract a wide  

variety of birds. This coming February 14,15, and 16, 2020 the Gardens will again host the Great Back-

yard Bird Count.  The Recreation Center’s alumni and bird expert Don Haug will be on hand to feed the 

birds as residents come down to observe and count. Please join us for this fun family event.   

   

 The Annual Floral Park Recreation Center Christmas Tree Lighting took place on Friday,  

December 20th at the Recreation Center.  Village families and many players from the Screaming Eagles 

Hockey program enjoyed this old fashioned event with hot cocoa and cookies, listening to Christmas  

Carols and skating around the rink, while waiting for a visit from Santa. Santa arrived with his elves and 

distributed candy canes to all of the “good” little boys and girls.  

 

 The Department of Recreation is busy making plans for the Summer of 2020. Join us again this 

summer at the Park and Pool and enjoy all the programs and activities that make Floral Park a great place 

to live and grow up. 



  
 

Incorporated Village of Floral Park 
 2020/2021 

RESIDENT LEISURE PASS APPLICATION 
(For Residents who are not current VFP Pool Members.) 

 
Name: _____________________________________________________________________________,__________________  
                                       First / Last                                   Date of Birth 
 

Name: _____________________________________________________________________________,__________________  
                                        First / Last                                   Date of Birth 
 

Address: ______________________________________________________________________________________________  
 
 

Email Address: ________________________________________________________________________________________  
 
 
Home Phone:_____________________________________ Cell Phone:________________________________________  

______________________________________   _________________     ________   _________________________________  
  
______________________________________   _________________     ________   _________________________________  
  
______________________________________   _________________     ________   _________________________________  
  
______________________________________   _________________     ________   _________________________________  
 

ALL APPLICATIONS MUST:  
• Show one photo ID for each adult applicant (18 years and over) at current address. 
• Provide a Current Utility Bill (within the last month) at applicants current address.  
• Provide a Birth Certificate or Baptismal Certificate Per Child 

A photo will be taken for each pass processed at the Recreation/Pool Building.  
I HEREBY APPLY FOR A LEISURE PASS FOR THE INC. VILLAGE OF FLORAL PARK RECREATION CENTER. I UNDERSTAND AS THE PATRON INDIVIDUALLY, 
AND/OR ACTING ON BEHALF OF APPLICANTS IN FULL THAT I SHALL BE LIABLE FOR ANY PROPERTY DAMAGE AND/OR PERSONAL INJURY (CAUSED BY 
SELF, A PATRON, GUEST OR ANY OTHER PERSONS) AT THE VFP RECREATION CENTER, CENTENNIAL GARDENS, ON VILLAGE PROPERTY, OR DURING ANY 
ACTIVITY, FUNCTION, ARRANGED OR SPONSORED EVENT. IT IS MY OBLIGATION TO PAY FOR ANY COSTS INVOLVED UPON PRESENTATION OF A     
STATEMENT THEREOF. PARTICIPATION IN ANY AND ALL ACTIVITIES, FUNCTIONS, ARRANGED OR SPONSORED EVENT SHALL BE AT SUCH PERSON’S OWN 
RISK. I AGREE THE INC. VILLAGE OF FLORAL PARK, THE VFP RECREATION CENTER, EMPLOYEES, AND RESIDENTS SHALL NOT BE LIABLE FOR ANY I      
NJURIES OR DAMAGE TO SUCH PERSONS, OR THE PROPERTY OF SUCH PERSONS, OR BE THE SUBJECT TO ANY CLAIM, DEMAND, INJURY, ACTIONS OR 
CAUSES OF ACTION OR DAMAGES, AND I HEREBY WAIVE, RELEASE, ABSOLVE, INDEMNIFY AND AGREE TO HOLD THEM HARMLESS FROM ANY CLAIM. I 
AGREE WE WILL ABIDE BY THE RULES AND REGULATIONS THEREOF AND ACCEPT ALL TERMS AND CONDITIONS AND AGREE TO THE POLICIES AND 
RULES OF THE VFP RECREATION CENTER AS THE PREREQUISITE FOR USE OF THE FACILITY. ANY FALSIFICATION IN THE APPLICATION INFORMATION 
CAN RESULT IN THE CANCELLATION OF THE LEISURE PASS AND LOSS OF PRIVILEGES. PASSES NOT VALID IF HOLDER MOVES OUTSIDE OF THE INC.     
VILLAGE OF FLORAL PARK. THE VILLAGE RESERVES THE RIGHT TO LIMIT GUESTS AND PRIVILEGES. GUESTS MUST ACCOMPANY A MEMBER WHO        
PRESENTS A LEISURE PASS UPON REQUEST, AT ALL TIMES. NOT VALID AS A VFP POOL PASS. I ALSO ACKNOWLEDGE READING. I AGREE THAT ANY     
PHOTOS TAKEN DURING MY USE OF THE FACILITY MAY BE USED AT THE RECREATION DEPARTMENT’S DISCRETION.  

 
Applicant's Signature:____________________________________________ Date Submitted:______________  
 

Recreation Center Use Only below this line:  

 
Employee Signature:____________________________________________   Date Processed:______________  

                    Children’s Names                        Date of Birth              Age            School  
                                         as of September 2018 



 

 

 

        Applications for 2020 summer season are available at Village Hall, Recreation Center or may be 

downloaded from the Village’s website: www.fpvillage.org. 

 

        Applicant’s skills, experience & residency will be considered first—so please make sure you  

include this information on the application.   Completed applications will be accepted any time after 

January 6, 2020 at Village Hall, One Floral Boulevard. Working papers (only if under the age of 18) 

and proof of physical are required with the application. 

 

         Lifeguard Application: The minimum age requirement for a lifeguard is 16 years of age by 

January 1, 2020. Up-to-date lifeguard certification, current CPR & first aid certifications, working 

papers (under the age of 18 years) and  proof of a physical exam administered no earlier than June, 

2019 must be presented with the application. 

 

         Park/Pool Attendant Application: The minimum age requirement is 17 years of age by  

January 1, 2020. Working papers (under the age of 18 years) and proof of a physical exam  

administered no earlier than June, 2019 must be presented with the application. 

 

         If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact Susan Walsh at Village Hall at  

326-6300. 

       2020 VILLAGE SUMMER EMPLOYMENT                          

                               ASSESSMENT DEADLINE                                        

  
Residents are reminded that December 31, 2019 is the filing deadline for all village property tax  

exemptions.  Senior Exemption Renewal Applications were mailed out in September.  At this time, there 

has been no increase in the “maximum income limit of $37,400” established by New York State guidelines.   

  

New Senior applicants can call the Assessment Department for an application.  

  

Veterans applications and Volunteer Firefighter applications are available on our website as well as at  

Village Hall and at the Assessment Department located at 1 Pool & Garage Road.  We remind the veterans 

that a local law passed in 2000 allows veterans who own shares in cooperative apartment complexes, to file 

for a partial tax exemption. We also remind and encourage any veteran having a Disability Rating or a change 

in his or her Disability Rating, to contact the Assessment Department. Change requests and new applica-

tions must be submitted by the December 31st  deadline. 

  

If you are a new property owner in the village or you are a property owner who has a mailing address 

change, bank change, or have satisfied your mortgage, please contact the Assessment Department as soon 

as possible to update our records and direct future tax bills and correspondence to the correct address or bank. 

 

Contact the Assessment Department at 326-6305 for additional information or questions you may have on any 

of these issues.  

                                            

http://www.fpvillage.org/


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Application for New Employment 
Summer 2020 (Seasonal Only) 

 
Name:  ____________________________________________________________________                                                                                                                              

 

Address:   __________________________________________________________________                                                                                                                             

 

Phone #:   ________________________Date of Birth: _______________________________                                               

 

School:  ____________________________________________________________________                                                                     
 

Special Skills:  _____________________________________________________________                                                                

 

Have you been hospitalized during the past year?             (Y)              (N)  

 

(If yes, provide date and reason for hospitalization.) __________________________________ 

 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *                                                          

                                                                   IMPORTANT 
 

The minimum age requirement for summer positions is 17 years of age by January 1, 2020.   

          ALL applicants UNDER 18 years of age MUST submit working papers with their  

          applications.  

All applications must be submitted with proof of a physical exam performed no earlier than  

          June, 2019. 

All applicants are subject to Nassau County Civil Service approval. 

Completed applications will be accepted any time after January 6, 2020.  All applications       

          must be brought into Village Hall. Consideration will be based on skills, experience and  

          residency.  

      Working papers, if applies, and proof of physical must be submitted with application and will           

          not be accepted without same.  

 

I have reviewed and agree to the above-mentioned requirements.  

 

_________________________________ __________________ 

Applicant=s Signature                                                             Date  

 
Contact Susan Walsh at Village Hall if you have any questions at 326-6300. 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW EMPLOYMENT FOR LIFEGUARD ONLY 

 Summer 2020 
 

Name:  ____________________________________________________________________                                                                                                                              

 

Address:   __________________________________________________________________                                                                                                                             

 

Phone #:   ________________________Date of Birth: _______________________________                                               

 

School:  ____________________________________________________________________                                                                     

 

Special Training:  _____________________________________________________________            

 

Have you been hospitalized during the past year?             (Y)             (N)  

 

(If yes, provide date and reason for hospitalization.) __________________________________ 

 

 
       * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  

IMPORTANT 
 
Lifeguard applicants must be 16 years of age by January 1, 2020  and present proof of up-to- 

        date Nassau County Board of Health lifeguard certification and current CPR and first-aid  

        certification. (If you are renewing your certification or are in the process of obtaining certification     

        for the first time, you must indicate that fact under “Special Training” above and advise us of the  

        date that certification will be received.)  

    All applicants are subject to Nassau County Civil Service approval. 

All applicants UNDER 18 years of age MUST submit working papers with this application. 

All applicants must provide proof of a physical exam performed no earlier than June, 2019 with  

        this application. 

Completed applications will be accepted beginning January 6, 2020 at Village Hall.. 

All applications that are received without the necessary documents will be returned. 

 

 

I have reviewed and agree to the above-mentioned requirements. 

 

 

_________________________________   __________________ 

Applicant=s Signature                                                                          Date  

 
Contact Susan Walsh at Village Hall if you have any questions at 326-6300. 

 



 

 

 
             Meeting Schedules for Village Boards  

                      January—December 2020 

*Board of Trustees Meetings  

Village Hall Courtroom 8:00 pm 

 

Wednesday, January 7 

Tuesday, January 21 

Tuesday, February 4 

Tuesday, February 18 (Tax Grievance Night 7pm to 11pm) 

Tuesday, March 3 

Thursday, March 19  

Monday, April 6 (Re-organization Meeting) 

Tuesday, April 7 

Wednesday, April 15 (Budget Hearing tentative date)  

Tuesday, April 21 

Tuesday, May 5 

Tuesday, May 19 

Tuesday, June 2 

Tuesday, June 16 

Tuesday, July 21 (tentative) 

Tuesday, August 18 (tentative) 

Tuesday, September 1                                         

Tuesday, September 15 

Tuesday, October 6 

Tuesday, October 20 

Wednesday, November 4 

Tuesday, November 17 

Tuesday, December 1 

Tuesday, December 15 

 

 

 

*Board of Zoning Appeals  

Village Hall Courtroom 8:00 pm 

 

Wednesday, January 8 

Wednesday, February 12 

Wednesday, March 11 

Thursday, April 9 

Wednesday, May 13 

Wednesday, June 10 

Wednesday, September 9  

Wednesday, October 14 

Wednesday, November 12 

Wednesday, December 9 

*Architectural & Site Plan Review Board 

Recreation Center 7:30 pm 

 

Wednesday, January 22 

Wednesday, February 26 

Wednesday, March 25 

Wednesday, April 22 

Wednesday, May 27 

Wednesday, June 24 

Wednesday, July 22  

Wednesday, August 26    

Wednesday, September 23   

Wednesday, October 28 

Wednesday, November 18   

Wednesday, December 16  

 

 

 

 

*Library Board  

Public Library 7:30 pm 

 

Wednesday, January 8 

Wednesday, February 12 

Wednesday, March 11 

Wednesday, April 8 

Wednesday, May 13 

Wednesday, June 10 

Wednesday, July 8 

Wednesday, September 9 

Wednesday, October 14 

Wednesday, November TBD 

Wednesday, December 9 

 

 

*Meeting schedules subject to change.   

Please check village website for updates - 

www.fpvillage.org. 

http://www.fpvillage.org


    2019 CHRISTMAS FESTIVAL & TREE LIGHTING 

On December 6, 2019, the Floral Park Chamber of Commerce, the Floral Park Junior  Woman’s Club and  

Our Lady of Victory Church, held the 4th Annual Christmas Tree Lighting and Festival in Memorial Park.   

Residents enjoyed holiday gifts for sale, food and drink, caroling, and ice sculpting, topped off with the tree 

lighting and a visit from Santa Claus! 

 



Mayor 
 

Dominick A. Longobardi 

 
 

 

 

 

Trustees 
    Kevin M. Fitzgerald     Dr. Lynn Pombonyo 

  Archie T. Cheng, Esq.         Frank J. Chiara 
 

Village Justice 
Douglas J. Hayden 

 
Village Administrator 

Gerard M. Bambrick 

 

Village Clerk 

Susan E. Walsh 

Important Village of Floral Park 

Phone Numbers 

 

  Police & Fire Emergency………..………..911 

  Police & Fire Non-Emergency….........326-6400 

  Administration……….…………….…326-6300 

  Assessment……………….……….….326-6305 

  Building Department………….….…..326-6319 

  Court Office…………………………..326-6325 

  Fire Department Chiefs Office….……326-6327 

  Library……………….……………….326-6330 

  Public Works Department…………....326-6320 

  Recreation Shelter House….………....326-6334 

  Recreation/Pool Bldg………………...326-6336 

  Four Village Studio…………………..326-1150 

 

 

www.fpvillage.org 

4VS –Optimum Channel 18 / FIOS Channel 28 

VILLAGE ITEMS AVAILABLE BY EMAIL   
In  our continuing efforts to reduce costs, Village Items is available by e-mail. Many of your neighbors    

already received this Village Items by e-mail . To register for  important  notifications from the Village and  

receive electronic versions of  Village Items, you may click on the following link to be directed to the sign up page  

on the Village’s website, fpvillage.org/notifications to register your email.  

https://fpvillage.org/notifications/

